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September 29, 2025

To all Serpent River First Nation Members
Re: Canada Post Labour Disruptions
Dear Members:
Due to the labour disruptions at Canada Post there is no mail being processed during this time for the General Election.  At this time, we will be continuing to work towards completing the nomination process for the October 17, 2025 nomination meeting date.  However, due to this situation, we will only be able to receive nominations via in-person at the nomination meeting or through e-mail.  To process a nomination form via e-mail, both the nomination form and the voter declaration must be sent to us.  These must be to us by the close of the nomination meeting to be processed or they will be considered void.  Nomination Forms and the Voter Declarations can be sent to us at scott.jacobs@sympatico.ca.  If you have not received the package, please contact us and we will provide you with the necessary forms.  
While we are hopeful that the labour disruption will be solved by the time the ballots must go out, we are currently working with Indigenous Services Canada to see what options are available. We also continue to get updates from Canada Post on the labour negotiations.  Once we receive any updates, we will forward them to the First Nation for distribution through electronic formats.   
We would like to thank you for your patience on this matter and hope that all will resume to normal operation soon.  
Miigwetch!
Scott Jacobs
Shagi Consulting Services
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